

# in edition

In edition is the University of Winnipeg's internal newsletter. It will normally be circulated every second Wednesday throughout the Winter Session. Notices and information must be submitted to the Development Centre in Room 4W21 before Noon on the Monday preceding circulation.

#### BOARD HIGHLIGHTS:

The following are highlights from the meeting of the Board of Regents held Monday, September 24th:

#### President's Report

The Committee established by the Board to discuss the Centre for Mennonite Studies was satisfied with revisions ensuring Board control of budgetary matters for the proposed centre and approved the agreement on behalf of the Board.

## Meetings of COPUM

June - The matters discussed at this meeting were: the adequacy of typical information about high school grades as criteria for performance based admission to university; current provisions at the three Manitoba universities for the granting of leave to academic administrators; matters for discussion with the Minister of Education (including grants for 1985-86, determination of tuition fees, French-language instruction, and Department of Education plans and developments for higher education in the province); and several items concerning Inter-Universities North.

July - Matters discussed were: IUN revised IUN budget for 1984-85 was received and approved, the contract between IUN and Frontier School Division was approved; federal transfer payments to Manitoba; and release of budget estimates.

The Honourable Vic Schroeder and members of his staff met with Dr. Farquhar, Dr. Naimark, a leader from each of the University of Manitoba and University of Winnipeg Faculty Associations to ask for any help they might provide in supporting the provincial government's efforts to convince the federal government to increase the level of payments scheduled for transfer from the federal government to Manitoba in 1985-86.

The three Manitoba University Presidents met on September 4 with the Minister of Education. One matter of concern discussed was the level of 1985-86 grants to the universities.

September 26, 1984

## Preliminary Enrolment Figures

Collegiate - Total registrations will likely reflect an increase of about 6.5% over last years figures.

Theology - Enrolment is approximately the same as last year. Arts and Science - Regular Session registration is up by about 5%.

Full-time registration is up 8.%5 Part-time registration is down 6.5%.

Among full-time registrations; Total Arts is up by about 6.5%;

Total Science is up by about 20.5%;

and Education is down by about 1.5%. Report of the Pension Trustees:

The report of the Pension Trustees to the Board of Regents was approved. The recommendation that the fiscal year end and the plan year end of the Pension Plan be changed to December 31 effective December 1984 was approved. Also approved was the recommendation that the name of the University of Winnipeg Retirement Plan be changed to the University of Winnipeg Pension

## Report of the Finance Committee:

The recommended Fee Refund Schedule for voluntary withdrawals, consistent with the revised academic schedule for voluntary withdrawals from courses (as approved by Senate last year) was approved.

## STAFF CHANGES:

## Appointments:

Assistant Director, Child Sharon Balasko Care Worker Training Program Secretary 1, Dean's Office Wendy Bond Jerilynne Breckman Clerk III, I.U.S.

Steen Dannefaer Victor Elias Wendy Fraser

Allan Gershuny Rosalyn Golfman

Bev Geenen

Barbara Gough Margaret Green Cathie Herd Jane Honeyman

Allan King

M. Wayne Christianson Instructor, Collegiate Kathleen Clearwater Instructor, Colleciate Associate Professor, Physics Assistant Professor, Physics Admin. Assistant II, I.U.S. Secretary II, Continuing Continuing Education Library Assistant I. Library Counsellor, Interfaith Pastoral Institute Lecturer, French Secretary I, Dean's Office Instructor, Collegiate Assistant Professor,

> Psychology Equipment Service Worker, Recreation and Athletics

Continued

Page 2

Assistant Professor,

Engineer, Maintenance

Clerk III, Recreation

Lecturer, Mathematics Assistant Professor,

Instructor, Geography

Conversational French

Worker Training Program

Writer-in-Residence,

Clerk II, Purchasing

Admin. Assistant II,

Assistant Professor,

Instructor, Theatre and

Native Student Advisor

Recreation and Athletics Assistant Professor,

Instructor, French Secretary I, Child Care

Conversational French

Psychology

Economics

English

Statistics

Biology

Drama

and Athletics

E1	18	ha	K1	irs

Stefan Laskowski Wilma Livingstone

Nadimpalli Mahadev Shahram Manouchehri

Clerk-Steno III, Personnel Karen Minish Marie-Christine Osmont Instructor, French

Michael Pidwirny Annie Rabinouit

Colleen Redenbach

Samuel Selvon Sheila Smith

Doug Vickery

Gunter Weiss Murray Wiegand

Alan Williams

Mary Young

Retirement:

Wilhelmina Mabb

Associate Professor. Mathematics

## Resignations:

Bruce Christie Adele Hatfield Anne Ismond

Teresa Lobchuk

Admin. Assistant II, Continuing Education Secretary I, Dean's Office Lecturer, Biology Library Assistant II, Cataloguing, Library

# Changes in Position:

Shirley Leontowicz

Christina Lo

Secretary I, Media Library Assistant I, Library to Library Assistant II, Library Clerk III, Development Jane Mangotich Centre to Clerk III,

Clerk III, Media to

Peter Michalchan

Bookstore Equipment Service Worker to Facility Manger, Recreation

and Athletics

Margaret Unruh

Clerk III, Bookstore to Admin. Assistant II, Dean's

Office

\*\*Effective September 1, 1984, Susan Mangotich will be the Benefits Administrator with Personnel Services. In addition to the benefit plans that she has been dealing with, she will also be responsible for administering the University of Winnipeg Retirement Plan.

The Red Cross Blood Donor Clinic will be held Wednesday, September 26 and Thursday, September 27 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. in the 4th Floor Centennial Lounge. We need your type!

#### Congratulations to Ray Mikulik - 35 TIMES DONOR!

University of Winnipeg 1984 United Way Campaign Kick Off! A Pancake Brunch for faculty and staff members and their families will be held on Sunday, September 30 in Riddell Hall Cafeteria from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Tickets are \$1.00 and are available at the Personnel Office and the Dean's Office. Watch for the campaign canvasser!

\*\*Following the brunch tours and activities for all ages will take place in the new Athletic Centre from 12:00 noon to 2:30 p.m. Interested persons will have the opportunity to sign up for various clubs. Bring your gym shoes and participate, or just watch!

The "Annual Classic" Faculty/Student Baseball Game will take place October 9, at 4:00 p.m. at Omand's Creek Park. Register at the UWSA office 21.30

The University of Winnipeg Women's Auxiliary Fall Tea will be held October 10, 1984 from 2:00 to 4:30 p.m. in Riddell Hall Cafeteria. Proceeds to go toward scholarships.

The University of Winnipeg Fall Convocation will be held Sunday, October 14th at 2:30 p.m. in the Manitoba Centennial Centre Concert Hall. Dr. W.John A. Bulman will be installed as Chancellor.

The "High Noon Cinema" series, brought to you by the Media and English departments, is again underway. Film series listings are available at the UWSA Info Booth or the Media Department.

"Faces of Culture" is a 26 part video programme of studies in Cultural Anthropology. Programmes are shown every Tuesday and Thursday in 3C01 Centennial Hall at 12:30 p.m., September 18 through December 6.

"War" is a seven part film series produced by the National Film Board and narrated by Gwynne Dyer. The series is being shown at 12:30 p.m. every Tuesday and Thursday in 112 Lockhart Hall through November 1.

\*Both the Board of Regents and the Senate have concurred with the President's suggestion that, in the interesting of improving communication between those bodies and Staff throughout the University, copies of the agenda materials for the Open Session of each Board and Senate meeting will, as a matter of course, be made available in specific locations throughout the campus. The offices of the three Deans (Arts and Science, Theology and Collegiate), the Library, the General Office and the Development